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22 October 2008






Our Ref: 37526
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Marie-Therese Campbell
SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
The Oval

160 Shelbourne Rd

Dublin 4
SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities to Approve Mod_55_08 (Recommendation Report FRR_55_08)

Dear Marie-Therese,

On 14th October 2008, the Modifications Committee submitted its revised Modification Recommendation Report with regard to a Proposed Modification, Mod_55_08 (Single Interconnector Loss Factor for an Interconnector) in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code).  

This Modification, proposed by the Market Operator, seeks to move Clauses 7.10A, 7.10B and 7.10C, referring to Interconnector Losses, into the enduring Code (replacing the existing text in 4.41 and 4.42, and creating a new Clause 4.41A). This modification would change the Code so that the current interim provisions become permanent.  The reason for the change is that some of the interim provisions introduced by Mod_45_07 relate to the Transmission Loss Adjustment Factors (TLAFs) applying to Interconnector Units and specify a single TLAF to apply to the Interconnector.  This approach is consistent with design of the Central Market Systems.  The Market Operator expresses the view that a change to the Central Market Systems to bring them into line with the enduring provisions of the Code cannot be justified.  The interim provisions of the Code should therefore be made permanent.
The SEM Committee notes the Modifications Committee recommends unanimously that this modification should be made.  The Modifications Committee report does not stipulate when the modification should be implemented or whether it should be implemented on a Settlement or a Trading Day basis.  The SEM Committee also notes a minor typographical error in the legal drafting in the proposed revised paragraph 4.41 in that the third line of the paragraph contains the words “Interconnector unit” which should be replaced by “Interconnector Unit”.
Considering the above, and in accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the SEM Committee decides that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_55_08), subject to the above correction. The RAs therefore direct that the modification as set out in FRR_55_08, with correction set out above, be made on a Settlement Day basis with effect from the day one Working Day after the date of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

_________________







David Naughton 







Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market
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